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Dear Mr Ramsay

Application of Attenuation Code — King Island
Draft Planning Directive No. || and Interim Planning Directive No. 8

Thank you for your correspondence of 7 July and 28 July 2023 providing advice as to whether an assessment of
draft Planning Directive No. |1 should be undertaken and whether it should be given effect as an interim
planning directive, including recommended changes to the submitted drafting of the planning directive.

| have accepted the Commission’s recormmendation given under sections [0(3) and 12A of the former
provisions of the Land Use Planning and Approvals Act 1993 (the Act) that the draft Planning Directive No. |
should be assessed and that it should become an intenim planning directive. | have also accepted the
Comrmission’s recommendation that changes to the submitted draft planning directive should be made to ensure
it may operate technically in the setting of the King Island Interim Planning Scheme 2013, and to clarify the spatial
exctent of the attenuation area for the Dolphin Tungsten Mine at Grassy (measured 2000m from the lot
boundary). Copies of the revised draft Planning Directive No. | | and Interim Planning Directive No. 8 in
Microsoft Word format are attached for your information.

Under section 1 1(1) of the former provisions of the Act, | direct the Commission to undertake an assessment of
draft Planning Directive No. | 1.

Having given the above direction, | wish to advise that under section 12A(2) of the former provisions of the Act,
| have issued Interim Planning Directive No. 8 in the terms of draft Planning Directive No. | I Interim Planning
Directive No. 8 will take effect on | | August 2023, King Island Council will be notified of the issuing of Interim

Planning Directive No. 8.

Also, under section 14(2) of the former provisions of the Act, | approve the Commission to make any necessary
amendments to the King Island Interim Planning Scheme 2013 in order to give effect to Interim Planning Directive

No. 8.
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If you wish to discuss the interim planning directive, please contact the State Planning Office on 1300 703 977 or
by email stateplanning@dpac.tas.gov.au

Yours sincerely

N o~
Hon Michael Férgusorr1P

Minister for Planning

Attachment | - Interim Planning Directive No. 8
Attachment 2 - Draft Planning Directive No. ||
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